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3 April 2016

Dear Friends in Christ,

Christos Anesti! Alithos Anesti! These Greek acclamations mean “Christ is Risen! He is truly Risen!”, and 
in the Christian East — both Catholic and Orthodox — these acclamations replace the usual greetings of 
hello and goodbye during the fifty days between Easter and Pentecost, the liturgical season of Easter or 
Eastertide. During Eastertide, the first eight days have a special identity, and today in the liturgical calendar 
— eight days after Easter Sunday — has three names: 1) the Octave Day of Easter, 2) the Second Sunday of 
Easter, and 3) Divine Mercy Sunday. 

The number eight has special meaning in the sacred liturgy because it is a symbol of the new creation. The 
drama of creation unfolded over seven symbolic days, and the eighth day is the sign of God’s pluperfect 
love revealed in the new creation. This is foreshadowed in the Old Covenant through circumcision taking 
place eight days after birth and is confirmed by the Resurrection taking place on Sunday, both the first day 
of the week and the eighth day. Accordingly, in the liturgical calendar the eight days from Easter Sunday 
until today are kept as one festive celebration of the Resurrection, and today completes the eighth day or 
Octave of Easter.

Moreover, because the Gospel appointed for today speaks of the divine power to forgive sins which the Lord 
Jesus gave to his Apostles when he first appeared to them after his Resurrection, the emphasis of the liturgy 
today is on the great mercy of God. Modern devotion to the Lord Jesus as the embodiment of Divine Mercy 
is connected to the spirituality of St. Faustina, a Polish mystic and religious Sister who was canonized by 
Saint John Paul the Great. John Paul died on the eve of Divine Mercy Sunday in 2005, was beatified on 
Divine Mercy Sunday in 2011, and was canonized on Divine Mercy Sunday in 2014. It was Saint John Paul 
who decreed that the Second Sunday of Easter would be kept as Divine Mercy Sunday, and now we are in 
the midst of the Jubilee Year of Mercy which will conclude this year on the Solemnity of Christ the King.

In his first Apostolic Exhortation, Evangelii Gaudium or Joy of the Gospel, Pope Francis explained that as a 
teenager he had a life changing experience of mercy by going to Confession. “After making my confession I 
felt something had changed. I was not the same. I had heard something like a voice or a call.” This moment 
of mercy in the life of Jorge Bergoglio helps explain his burning desire to share God’s mercy with others, 
and now as Pope Francis he describes the Church as a “community [that] has an endless desire to show 
mercy, the fruit of its own experience of the power of the Father’s infinite mercy” (EG, 24). Let us keep 
this Octave of Easter, Divine Mercy Sunday, by resolving to seek the Lord’s mercy for ourselves and be 
instruments of that mercy for others. Christos Anesti! Alithos Anesti!

Father Newman



Who:		Kids	ages	5	to	11	
Where:	St.	Mary’s	Church	
When:	June	13-	17	2016	
Time:	9	am	-	12	noon	Friday	11:30	am	
Cost:	$30.00	
Registration	Deadline:	13	May	2016	
To	Register:	Forms	on	St.	Mary’s	Website	

http://www.stmarysgvl.org/catechesis/vacation-bible-school/


Calendar of Events
Financial Report

Weekend of 26/27 March
     Needed               32,500
     Received             33,704
     Surplus               1,204

     Poor Box                  663

     Easter                  33,749
     2nd Collection    

     St. Mary’s              3,895
     Seminarian Support                

     Holy Land             3,681

Offertory Year to Date
     Needed          1,267,500
     Received         1,273,524
     Surplus	             6,024

Electronic Giving: If you want 
to have direct management of 
your Electronic Fund Transfer 
online, you can now do so 
through the “Manage Your EFT” 
link on the homepage of our 
website. For more information or 
if you have any questions please 
contact Jennifer Anderson at 
jennifer.anderson@stmarysgvl.org.

Facebook

‘Like’ us on Facebook at
St. Mary’s Catholic Church

Greenville SC.

Visit us on the web at
www.stmarysgvl.org

Mass Schedule & Intentions Meetings & Events *
  Sunday, 3 April 2016
  
  7.30 am     @  Ray & Mary Matheson
  9.00 am     @  Carlos Jose Restrepo
11.00 am         Pro populo
  1.00 pm         Spanish Mass

Sunday, 3 April 2016

Coffee & doughnuts: After the 9.00 am Mass (P)
Nursery: During 9.00 am Mass
9.00 am           3 & 4 Year Olds (K4 classroom of 
Sacred Heart Hall)
9.00 am            Scripture Study
6.00 pm            High School Youth Group (P)

  Monday, 4 April 2016

  7.00 am     @  Bill Sinex, Jr.

Monday, 4 April 2016

6.30 pm            Boy Scouts / Cub Scouts

  Tuesday, 5 April 2016

  7.00 am         Betty Ashley
12.00 noon      Jordan Upham

Tuesday, 5 April 2016

8.30-9.30 am    Program of Catholic Studies
1.00 pm            Senior Men’s Club

 Wednesday, 6 April 2016
  
  7.00 am         B. J. 
12.00 noon      Frank Vargas
  6.30 pm         Anglican Use Mass

Wednesday, 6 April 2016

5.00-6.00 pm    Holy Hour & 
                         Confessions (church)
6.30-7.30 pm    Religious Education
6.30-7.30 pm    Program of Catholic Studies

  Thursday, 7 April 2016  

  7.00 am         Ana Maria Restrepo
12.00 noon  @  Ellena 

Thursday, 7 April 2016   

2.00-4.00 pm   St. Mary’s Prayer Group

  Friday, 8 April 2016
 

  7.00 am     @  Salvatore Sanfilippo

Friday, 8 April 2016

6.15 am            Morning Prayer (church) 
6.30-8.00 am    Pillars of Christ
10.00 am          Scripture Study Class
3.30-5.00 pm    Youth Choir Practice

  Saturday, 9 April 2016

  5.00 pm     @  Jennette Pelicano

Saturday, 9 April 2016

8.00-9.00 am    Rosary - Grove Rd
                         abortion clinic
12.00 noon       Senior Fellowship Lunch
3.30-4.30 pm    Confessions (church)

G - Gallivan Hall
P - Pazdan Hall Dining Room

* All events in Sacred Heart Hall
   unless a location is listed.

http://www.stmarysgvl.org
mailto:jennifer.anderson@stmarysgvl.org
https://www.facebook.com/St-Marys-Catholic-Church-104953442881257/


After the Aisle 
Strengthening Marriage & Family

Love, honor, cherish…and understand.  
Keynote Speakers: Art and Laraine Bennett, 
authors of the bestselling books, The 
Temperament God Gave You and The 
Temperament God Gave Your Spouse. 

‣ The four kinds of spouses - which kind did you 
marry? 

‣ How temperament affects the way you and your 
spouse work, pray, argue, socialize, and show 
affection 

‣ Tips for developing the communication skills that 
your temperament needs most, and for nurturing 
them in your spouse  

‣ All the possible temperament combinations in 
marriage, and how to handle the unique 
challenges that yours creates 

Including informative breakout sessions with 
speakers from around the Diocese! 

When: Saturday, April 16, 2016   

Where: St. Mary Help of Christians Church  
138 Fairfield St. SE, Aiken SC 29801 

Time: 8:30am-3:00pm     

Cost: $35 per couple (includes continental      
breakfast and lunch) 

Other: Check-in begins at 7:30am in St.    
Angela Hall located at 118 York St. SE. 
Holy Mass at 8:30am in the church. 

REGISTER online at stmarys-aiken.org 
or using the registration form. 

Marriage Conference 2016  
Renew your marriage with refreshment, teaching, and time together!

Marriage Conference 2016 Registration 

Your Name:___________________________________________________________________________ 

 Lunch (choose one) ______ Meat sandwich ______ Veggie sandwich 

Your Spouse’s Name:__________________________________________________________________ 

 Lunch (choose one) ______ Meat sandwich ______ Veggie sandwich 

Mailing address: _______________________________________________________________________ 

       _______________________________________________________________________ 

Phone: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Email: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Diocese: _____________________________________________________________________ 

Parish You Attend: ____________________________________________________________ 

Special needs (please explain): _________________________________________________________ 

Interested in FREE childcare? (Must register for childcare)  ______ Yes* ______ No 

 *Names and ages of child/children for childcare: ____________________________________________ 

 ________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Registration fee is $35.00 per couple. Please make checks payable to St. Mary Help of Christians. 

Please return this form and payment to: 

 St. Mary Help of Christians Church  

 Attn: Priscilla Estrada 

 P.O. Box 438 

 Aiken, SC 29802 

http://www.stmarys-aiken.org/marriage-conference-registration/


Collection for 2/3 April
 Support of the Parish

St. Mary’s is sustained by the generosity of our parishioners.
Thank you for your generosity and support.

Parish News

2015 Tax Statements

Please contact our Director of Finance and Human 
Resources, Jennifer Anderson, in the church office at 
864.679.4102 or jennifer.anderson@stmarysgvl.org if you 
would like a copy of your contribution statement for 
2015. Please allow us several days to process and mail your 
statement. Tax statements are issued only upon request.

Prayer Requests

Please pray for all those who are hospitalized and for all those 
who are shut-ins, ill or recuperating at home, especially Alan 
Howard, Alice Howard, Ronald Labbe, Andrew Brett, Paulina 
Cruz, Brett Gervais, Judy Byrum, Michael Pinto, Joseph & 
Sandy Srp, Marie-Therese Isidore, Thomas Thomason, Zack 
& Judy McColl, Jim Barber, Carlton Carpenter, Fr. Bart 
Leon, Jordan A. Upham and Karen Waldrop.

Congratulations to

Ava Catherine Elder and Caroline Anderson Elder who 
were baptized last weekend.

St. Mary’s Senior Fellowship

Please join us Saturday 9 April at 12.00 noon 
in Sacred Heart Hall. Bring your favorite dish 
or dessert to share. For more information, 
contact Patricia Wellham at 864.294.9270.

Welcome Newcomers

We welcome the following new members to our parish 
family: Mr. Robert McConnell, Ms. Brittany Propis, Mr. 
& Mrs. Chris Sufczynski, Ms. Mary Prestifilippo, Mr. 
Frank Provenzano and Ms. Amber Cockerl.

Baptism Class

Prior to having a child baptized at St. Mary’s, you must have 
been registered in the parish for at least six months, attending 
Sunday Mass each week, using the stewardship envelopes, 
and participating in the life of the parish. Baptisms take place 
on Saturdays at 6.15 pm after the 5.00 pm Mass. Attending a 
Baptism Preparation Class is required and may be attended 
prior to birth of child. The next class is scheduled for Monday 
23 May at 6.30 pm in Sacred Heart Hall.

Pre-registration in the church office is required. Contact T.J. 
Nielsen at timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org or 864.679.4114.

Bulletin Submissions 

The deadline for items is 12 days prior to the bulletin 
date. Contact Lisa at lisa.watkins@stmarysgvl.org to 
submit items for the e-bulletin.

Catholic Fellowship Dinners

Catholic Fellowship dinners facilitates the development of the 
Christian community with adult parishioners by dinners that 
are held in homes of volunteers. We are a family of Christian 
disciples who enjoy getting to know their brothers and sisters. 
Join us for an evening of fellowship. For more information 
please call Judy Lema, 884.9853.

Virtus Training

The next training class at St. Mary’s will be in the 
Monsignor Gwynn Room of Sacred Heart Hall from 
6.00-9.00 pm on 3 May. You must register online at 
virtusonline.org. Click on “first-time registrant”.

Friday Morning Scripture Study

The Friday morning Scripture study will begin a new study, 
The Bible and the Virgin Mary, on 6 May  from 10.00 am to 
12.00 noon in Sacred Heart Hall.  If you wish to join this 
12 week study please contact Sue Prevost at 288.6649 or 
sbkprevost@gmail.com for more information.

Prayer Chain Ministry

St. Mary’s Prayer Chain is a network of parishioners who 
receive prayer requests by telephone and then pray for those 
requests. Please call the office at 864.271.8422, ext. 127 to 
submit your requests. Information received will be kept 
confidential.

mailto:jennifer.anderson@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org
https://www.virtusonline.org/virtus/reg_0.cfm?theme=0
mailto:lisa.watkins@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:sbkprevost@gmail.com


Last opportunity to tour the church
before the two-year restoration

begins in August 2016.

http://www.ccgsc.org/upcoming-events.php?id=859


St. Mary’s Wedding Committee

The Wedding Committee is a team of volunteer women 
who help coordinate the weddings that take place at St. 
Mary’s during the year. They are asking for new volunteers 
to join their team. You would be asked to help at the Friday 
evening rehearsal and Saturday wedding for a few hours 
several times a year. If interested please contact Cathy 
Markway at cmarkway@bellsouth.net.

Divine Mercy Pilgrimage Walk
Our Lady of the Rosary

This year for Divine Mercy Sunday (4/3/16) Our Lady of the 
Rosary will host a pilgrimage walk from Falls Park to St. Mary’s 
Church in downtown Greenville. The pilgrimage will allow 
a person to pass through a Holy Door designated for Pope 
Francis’ call to a Jubilee Year of Mercy. The meeting location 
for the pilgrimage will be at the Greenville County Square 
parking lot at 1.45 pm. The distance of the walk is 1.1 miles 
along parts of the Swamp Rabbit trail and will take a half-hour 
to complete. For those who are unable to participate in the 
walk, they can arrive at St. Mary’s Church at 2.45 pm. to join 
those arriving from the pilgrimage walk. Once gathered at St. 
Mary’s Church, the group will then pass through the Jubilee 
Holy Door at 3 pm. and then sing the Divine Mercy chaplet in 
the church. A talk will then follow the Divine Mercy chaplet. 
Please contact OLR’s church office 864.422.1648 or Mike 
Bannio 864.395.9959 for more information.

Divine Mercy Sunday
St. John the Baptist - Tryon, NC

Please join St. John The Baptist Catholic Church on Sunday 
3 April at 3.00 pm to celebrate Divine Mercy Sunday. We will 
begin with Eucharistic Adoration, Chaplet of Divine Mercy, 
Meditations, Litanies, and close with Benediction. All are 
welcome and encouraged to participate. The parish is located 
at 180 Laurel Avenue, Tryon, NC.

Consoling the Heart of Jesus
A Do-It-Yourself Retreat

Begins 18 April at 7.00 pm in Sacred Heart Hall

A Devotion to the Sacred Heart following Fr. Gaitley’s book, 
Consoling the Heart of Jesus. This retreat gives us an awareness of 
God’s infinite mercy and how we can give Him joy, showing us 
the way to console His heart, by accepting His love and trusting 
Him completely. Consoling the Heart of Jesus is a continuation 
of the 33 Days to Morning Glory. It is not necessary to have 
participated in the 33 Days to Morning Glory to sign up for 
Consoling the Heart of Jesus. This retreat is suited to men and 
women who live busy and demanding lives. Consoling the Heart 
of Jesus will be 6 sessions which will run on Monday evenings 
beginning on 18 April. Please register by calling Barb Bathon 
574.261.2294 or Eileen Scoggins 864.415.8289. Final sign up 
date is 3 April if ordering a book. If you would like to order 
your own book, you can do so through Hearts Afire website 
or St. Anthony’s Catholic Store in Greenville. The registration 
deadline is for those who want us to order the books.

Religious Education News
Sunday Mornings for 3 & 4 Year Olds

Class meets at 9.00 am in the
K4 classroom of Sacred Heart Hall.

Religious Education Grades 1-8

Classes meet on Wednesday from 6.30-7.30 pm.

Women’s Club $1,000 Scholarship

The scholarship was created to encourage and promote such 
themes among St. Mary’s females who are: 1) graduating 
from high school within South Carolina and enrolled in 
an institution of higher education, or 2) currently in a 
continuing education program.

Please visit the Women’s Club page on the parish website, 
stmarysgvl.org, for complete instructions and to download 
the application form. The application must be received 
by the Women’s Club no later than 22 April. No late 
applications will be considered.

Jr. High Girls Retreat
15-17 April

White Oak Conference Center, Winnsboro, SC

This retreat is open to girls in the 6,7 and 8 grades The 
cost for the retreat is $85 (please don’t let financial reasons 
keep you from attending. If you cannot afford the retreat, 
please contact the Diocese of Charleston-Office of Youth 
Ministry by 4 April). The theme for this years retreat is Eyes 
on the Prize, based on Hebrews 12:1-2. Come join young 
ladies from all around the diocese. Make new and lasting 
friends! Registration forms are available on the Diocese of 
Charleston website. There are a limited number of spots 
available so register early.

http://www.stmarysgvl.org/our-parish/parish-organizations/st-marys-womens-club/
http://www.stmarysgvl.org/our-parish/parish-organizations/st-marys-womens-club/
mailto:cmarkway@bellsouth.net
http://www.allheartsafire.org


The Chaplet of Divine Mercy 
Pray the Chaplet on Your Rosary Beads 

1.  Make the Sign of the Cross 

2.  Pray the Opening Prayers 

After making the Sign of the Cross, pray the following opening prayers:  

"You expired, Jesus, but the source of life gushed forth for souls, and the ocean of mercy opened 
up for the whole world. O Fount of Life, unfathomable Divine Mercy, envelop the whole world and 
empty Yourself out upon us."  

"O Blood and Water, which gushed forth from the Heart of Jesus as a fount of mercy for us, 
I trust in You!" (three times) 

3.  Pray the Our Father 

4.  Pray the Hail Mary 

5.  Say the Apostles' Creed 

6.  Pray the Prayer "Eternal Father" 

On the Our Father bead before each decade, pray the following prayer: 

"Eternal Father, I offer You the Body and Blood, Soul and Divinity of Your dearly beloved Son, 
Our Lord Jesus Christ, in atonement for our sins and those of the whole world. Amen." 

7.  Pray the Prayer "For the Sake of His Sorrowful Passion" Ten Times 

On each of the Hail Mary beads in each decade, pray the following prayer: 

"For the sake of His sorrowful Passion, have mercy on us and on the whole world." 

8.  Repeat Steps 6 and 7 

On each of the next four decades of the Chaplet, repeat steps 6 and 7 (pray the Eternal Father, followed 
by ten "For the Sake of His Sorrowful Passion"). 

9.  Pray the Concluding Doxology Three Times 

After you have prayed all five decades of the Chaplet, pray the following prayer: 

"Holy God, Holy Mighty One, Holy Immortal One, have mercy on us and on the whole 
world." (three times) 

10. Pray the Closing Prayer 

After the doxology, pray the following final prayer: 

"Eternal God, in Whom mercy is endless, and the treasury of compassion inexhaustible, look 
kindly upon us, and increase Your mercy in us, that in difficult moments, we might not despair, 
nor become despondent, but with great confidence, submit ourselves to Your holy will, which is 
Love and Mercy Itself.  Amen." 



www.stmarysgvl.org/theschool

St. Mary’s Catholic School

864.271.3870
school.office@stmarysgvl.org

Nelle Palms
Director of Admissions

nelle.palms@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4117

Pat Lanning
Safe Environment Coordinator

patricia.lanning@stmarysgvl.org

Lisa Lyvers
Director of St. Mary’s Classic & Gala

lisa.lyvers@stmarysgvl.org

St. Mary’s Catholic School

Call to schedule your school tour:
864.679.4117

Spring Testing 
Dates at 1 pm

27 April 2016

18 May 2016

101 Hampton Avenue, Greenville, SC 29601  u  www.stmarysgvl.org/theschool

Virtue ExcellenceTradition

Grades 
K3 - 8th

Classic Invitation & Registration
It is our pleasure to invite you to participate in the 2016 
St. Mary’s Classic. The funds for this year’s event will go 
towards the purchase and installation of a state of the art 
digital projection system for Gallivan Hall and iPads for 
our elementary classrooms.

The Golf Tournament will be played at The Preserve at 
Verdae on Friday 3 June.

Registration for your team can now be completed online
http://goo.gl/forms/246UWMTorV

Have questions? Contact

Mrs. Lisa Lyvers
Director of St. Mary’s Classic & Gala

lisa.lyvers@stmarysgvl.org
662.466.1333

Volunteer Registration

The St. Mary’s Gala Team needs YOU!

We are in great need of volunteers to help solicit donations 
for the St. Mary’s Silent and Live Auction. To be more 
efficient, we have divided up Greenville and surrounding 
areas. Once you sign up, you will be contacted with more 
information. You will receive a list of businesses to visit or 
call, along with a donation solicitation letter. It is really 
quite easy once you get started!  Please sign up today to help.

We are also looking for a Day of Play Volunteer Coordinator, 
a Golf Tournament Scoring/Prize Distribution Volunteer, 
and Set Up Volunteers Gala.

Please sign up online at 
www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0c4daaac2fa2fe3-stmarys

or contact Danielle Andrews at dnandrews110@gmail.com 
or Lisa Lyvers at lisa.lyvers@stmarysgvl.org.
 

St. Mary’s School 28th Annual Classic & Gala
3 June 2016

mailto:school.office@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:nelle.palms@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:patricia.lanning@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:lisa.lyvers@stmarysgvl.org
http://www.stmarysgvl.org/school-main/
http://www.stmarysgvl.org/school-main/
mailto:lisa.lyvers@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:lisa.lyvers@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:dnandrews110@gmail.com
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0c4daaac2fa2fe3-stmarys
http://goo.gl/forms/246UWMTorV
https://www.facebook.com/St-Marys-Catholic-School-363265600431677/


 

 

  
 

 

 

 

      

Triumph of the Soul:  Two Stories of Holocaust Survival 

The Children of Chabannes (film) 

Etiam eu ipsum. 
Donec ac arcu. 

“When all around them turned to hate,  
the people of one small village turned to their hearts.” 

Monday, April 11, 2016 at 7 pm 

St. Joseph’s Catholic School 

100 St. Joseph Dr., Greenville, SC 29607 

The Children of Chabannes,  
a film by Lisa Gossels & Dean Wetherell 

Screening & talk with Norbert Bikales 
 

Tuesday, April 12, 2016 at 7 pm 

Furman University, Younts Center 

3300 Poinsett Hwy, Greenville, SC 29613 

Joint talk and Q & A with  

Dr. Norbert and Mrs. Gerda Bikales 
 

Thursday, April 14, 2016 at 7 pm 

Christ Church Episcopal School 

Hartness Performing Arts Center 

245 Cavalier Dr., Greenville, SC 29607 

Talk & book signing with Gerda Bikales  

“Through the Valley of the Shadow of Death”  

Books are $10 each, cash or check to:  

Greenville Jewish Federation 

 

“We desperately wanted to 
come to America, and so did 
thousands and thousands of 
other equally desperate Jews, 
but the numbers allowed in 
were small and the pace of 

approval was slow - too small 
and too slow to save my family. 
And no other country was open 

to us. We had no choice…” 
         -- Dr. Norbert Bikales 

                                               

All programs: free and open to the public; contact Amy Vaz with questions at 864-382-9383 or email Programs@JewishGreenville.org 
The people of one small village turned to their hearts. 

Norbert and his mother, Bertha, 1939 

“Remember. Care.  
Be alert.  Act.” 

That is the message that Gerda 

Bikales, would like us to remember. 

 
Thank you to our generous sponsors! 

 
 

mailto:programs@jewishgreenville.org


PERPETUAL

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

St. Mary Magdalene

A key card is required to enter the chapel. If you would like 
to sign up as an adorer or regular visitor, or just visit for the 
day, please come to the St. Mary Magdalene parish office 
Monday - Friday, between 9.00 am and 3.30 pm.

Prince of Peace

The Lord is Risen! Alleluia! He is Risen, Indeed! Alleluia! 
And He calls us to share our lives with Him. “Come to me, all 
you who labor and are burdened, and I will give you rest.” (Mt 11.28). 
To share an hour with Our Lord in the Blessed Sacrament, 
contact Lisa Buss at adoration@princeofpeacetaylors.org or 
call 864.508.7123 Choose an hour of your convenience or 
consider one of our EMPTY HOURS (*) or one needing a 
prayer partner:

	 Tuesday 12 noon*	 Thursday 1 am*
	 Wednesday 12 noon	 Friday 12 am & 5 am

Lay Carmelites

Seeking a deeper relationship with God? Drawn to the 
Carmelite saints…Therese of Liseux, Teresa of Avila, John 
of the Cross? The Lay Carmelite Community of Greenville 
invites interested Catholic men and women to attend an 
upcoming meeting to learn more about what it means to be a 
Lay Carmelite. Our monthly Meetings will be held on 2 April, 
7 May and 4 June at St Elizabeth Ann Seton following the 
9 am Mass. Call Jan at 864.287.5495 for more information.

Follow us: Facebook.com/LVgreenville
Visit us at: www.lvgreenville.com
Email us: LVgreenville@gmail.com

All young adults (18-39)
are welcomed & encouraged to join

our ministry whose mission is to help
young adults answer the universal call to holiness.

8 April - Monthly Happy Hour: 6 pm at Dive ‘n’ Boar 
(2541 N. Pleasantburg Dr, Greenville, SC 29609). 
Contact Claudia with any questions at 864.449.8249.

Fellowship

Study
13 April - Unpacking the Pope’s Visit to the US: 
7 pm at St. Mary Magdalene (2252 Woodruff Rd, 
Simpsonville, SC 29681). We’ll spend about 6 weeks 
discussing the transcripts from all of Pope Francis’ 
talks while in the US providing important context, 
referencing supportive documents/texts for a deeper 
dive into key topics, and answering guided questions. 
Deacon Ivan Hawk of SMMCC will be attending and 
available to support discussion. LVG leaders include 
Heather B, Kylee H and Sarah P.

Golden Jubilee Mass

Christ Our King Parish in planning a Golden Jubilee Mass 
and celebration for Msgr. James A. Carter.

“You have been an important part of my life in achieving this 
goal. I am so grateful to you. I wish to celebrate this victory 
with you (if you remember me) at a Golden Jubilee Mass at 
6.30 pm on Friday 29 April 29 at Christ Our King Church, 
Mt. Pleasant, SC. A reception will follow at the Christ Our 
King Life Center. If you are unable to join us, please remember 
me in your prayers. Thank you for your contribution to my 
priesthood.” - Rev. Msgr. James A. Carter, P.A.

9 April - Service Project: Habitat for Humanity 
Build: 8am-12 pm. 8 spots are reserved for the St. 
Mary Magdalene Catholic Church build. RSVPs 
are required via Facebook or directly to our LVG 
coordinator: Christina C at 443.986.5945 or 
christinacoffman0@gmail.com.

Service

mailto:adoration@princeofpeacetaylors.org
mailto:lvgreenville@gmail.com
http://www.lvgreenville.com
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Father Jay Scott Newman, VF
Pastor of St. Mary’s Church
pastor@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4101

Father Jonathan Duncan
Administrator of St. Anselm’s Community
fatherduncan@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4121

Father Bart Leon	
Administrator of St. Rafka Church
bartleon@gmail.com
864.469.9119

Deacon Joe Sanfilippo
joe.sanfilippo@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4119

Deacon George Tierney
george.tierney@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4115

Deacon Tom Whalen
thomas.whalen@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4108

Deacon Nestor Acosta
nestor.acosta@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4118

Deacon Clark Brittain
clark.brittain@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4120

Deacon Diego Ferro
diego.ferro@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4112

Deacon John Heuser
john.heuser@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4113

Assisting Priests

Permanent Deacons

Vickie Acosta	
Executive Assistant to the Pastor
vickie.acosta@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4100

Jennifer Anderson
Director of Finance and Human Resources
jennifer.anderson@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4102

Arlen Clarke
Choirmaster
arlen.clarke@stmarysgvl.org
864.901.1250

Jaime Escobar
Director of Facilities
jaime.escobar@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4107

Joann Miller
Director of Religious Education
joann.miller@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4110

Timothy Nielsen
Director of Christian Formation
timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4114

Pat Perkins
Director of Administration
pat.perkins@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4109

David Rhyne
Organist
david.rhyne@stmarysgvl.org
864.270.4689

Lisa Watkins	
Director of Communications
lisa.watkins@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4105

Dorothy Whalen
Caritas Counseling Services, LLC
dorothy.whalen@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4122

Staff

Father Francisco Cruz
Parochial Vicar
fathercruz@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4116
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